HAINFORD PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting held in the Village Hall on July 11th.2018
Present:
Cllr.L.Rogers (Chair)

In Attendance: 




Cllr.S.Howes
 Cllr.K.Saggers


    





Cllr.S.Fuller



Parishioners:   Nil




J.Graves (Clerk)

a) Public Participation Nil

b) Police Report One crime had been recorded in May

c) NCC Report None

d) Broadland DC Report None

e) Full Council
1. Apologies Cllrs.Roper and Carrick

2. Declarations of Interest Sue Fuller and Kevin Saggers on village hall committee

3. Minutes of the meeting on June 13th. were approved and signed.

4. Reports The Clerk reported that the owners of the Chequers had almost finished erecting a substantial post and rail fence all round their new boundary. Linda Rogers reported on her attendance at the Norwich Airport Committee. Helicopter activity was down due to basing one offshore and the use of more boats. The experience of parishioners is that some flights have been perceived to be below the recommended altitude. A recent complaint by a resident had been upheld by the Airport and this has been fed back to the operator. It is therefore important that residents complain to the airport by their correct contact method customer.services@norwichinternational.com stating date, time and weather conditions as weather conditions can on occasion be a reason for low flying. The managing director signs off all complaints so it is important that these continue to be registered when there is a perceived breach.
5. Planning None to be considered

6. Chequers Field The Clerk would chase NCC for a determination of the boundary line along Old Norwich Road. He was authorised to proceed with the fencing arrangements once this had been done and also to get the fencing and gate installed at the rear of the chequers. He was instructed that it should have a combination lock and this should be shared with the grounds maintenance contractor, the grazing tenant and the publican for the duration of the current tenancy.

7. SAM2 (Speed awareness sign) The Clerk confirmed that NCC had approved the locations and the project could now proceed.

8. Correspondence The Clerk had confirmed to a resident that the cutting of the churchyard was the responsibility of the Parochial Church Council but it was felt that they may need some advice in obtaining a suitable contractor. Another resident who complained about an overgrown garden was told that this was not within the remit of the Parish Council. The Greater Norwich Plan project had given notice of two additional sites being put forward and the Council would be asked to comment later in the year. NCC would again be offering funding in the Parish Partnership scheme.
9. Finance The Clerk reported the balance after cheques signed was £31,307.41 excluding the Chequers Field account. Cheques signed were:



Zak Branch Ltd.

Tree Surgery



£500.00

Vortex Grounds Maintenance (2017 and 2018)


£900.00

10. Clerk’s and Councillors Reports The future of Chequers Field would be a future agenda item. The Clerk would investigate the possibility of slow signs to be painted on the road at the Buxton Road/Old Church Road junction.

11. Next Meeting Wed.Sept.12th. 7.30 p.m.
